
 

 

 

 

 

 

ACCIDENT AT CHANGI EAST WORKSITE 

 
 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company, together with its subsidiaries (the “Group”), would like 

to inform all stakeholders of an incident where a tipper truck (the “Tipper Truck”) hit and ran over a site 

supervisor, an Indian national (“the Incident”). The Incident took place at a stockpile area in the Proposed 

Development of Changi East to Effect 3 Runway Operations at Singapore Changi Airport- Package 1 (the 

“Project”).  

 

The Project is located at the site of a 70:30 Joint Venture between Samsung C&T Corporation, and the 

Company’s wholly-owned subsidiary, Koh Brothers Building & Civil Engineering Contractor (Pte.) Ltd. (the 

“Joint Venture”) (“KBCE”).  

 

The Tipper Truck belongs to Lam Hwa Engineering & Trading Pte Ltd (“Lam Hwa”) who was engaged by 

SNK Engineering & Trading Pte Ltd (“SNK”). SNK is a subcontractor engaged by the Joint Venture for the 

final grading works in the Project. 

 

The site supervisor was employed by KBCE. KBCE was engaged for a separate subcontract for works to be 

carried out within the Project site.  

 

Investigations are currently being carried out by the Ministry of Manpower and the Police on the cause of the 

incident which resulted in the death of the site supervisor. The Police have arrested the driver of the Tipper 

Truck in connection with the case, and the driver has since been released on bail. In the meantime, all operations 

involving tipper trucks and works at the stockpile area have been suspended.  

 

The Board wishes to express the Company’s heartfelt sympathies to the family of the site supervisor. The Group 

will provide the necessary assistance to the family of the site supervisor.  

 

At the same time, the Company will co-operate with the authorities in their investigations and will make further 

announcements should there be any material developments in this matter.  

 

 

By order of the Board 

 

 

Koh Keng Siang  

Non-Executive and Non-Independent Chairman 

26 February 2019 

 

This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the Company's 

Sponsor, Stamford Corporate Services Pte Ltd, for compliance with the relevant rules of the SGX-ST. The 

Company's Sponsor has not independently verified the contents of this announcement. 

 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST and the SGX-ST assumes no 

responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or 

opinions made or reports contained in this announcement. 

 

The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr Ng Joo Khin (Tel: 6389 3000 or email: 

jookhin.ng@morganlewis.com). 
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